Policy Committee Meeting Minutes
May 12, 2011 

Present:  Elissa Cascio, Karen Hatter, Joe Phelan, Dean Vallas 

1-Completed Policies Set for First reading

Comptroller’s Audit: Password Protection, #6635, Disaster Recovery Plan, #6630

Other: Animal Dissection #4830, SED required Policy

2- District Computer and Technology Staff Acceptable Use Policy 


The AUP is, strictly speaking, not a policy of the Board but an administrative regulation crafted by the administrative team and the RTA.  The regulations are intended for instructional and non-instructional staff.  The District Office staff computer use is governed by even stricter rules, some of which have been set in board policy, i.e. Password Protection and IT Administration.  Joe asked the committee to review this AUP and to offer our comments at our next meeting.

3- Other

Eligibility for Extracurricular Activities The committee upon the direction of the Board reviewed Eligibility for Extracurricular Activities policy #5305.  The committee discussed the particular case that initiated the discussion at the board level and concluded that the student involved continued to stay involved, received appropriate education as directed by the policy.  We discussed the circumstances under which the Superintendent felt he would justified to reverse a decision of one of the principals.  In light of our discussions the committee recommends that no changes be made to Policy #5305.


IT Administration and Remote Access This policy is still being researched and no action is anticipated by the end of the school year.


Bullying and Harassment Elissa asked for a report on the administration’s efforts to craft appropriate regulations to support the Board’s Policy on Bullying and Harassment, #0112.  Joe informed the committee that the complete regulations were still pending due to the fact that SED is completing its own review and will be issuing guidelines. However, in the interim, the administrative team has adapted the sexual harassment training and the staff is being trained annually on what to look for and the requirement to report any bullying or harassing behavior to the building principal.

Respectfully submitted by Dean Vallas
